
Minutes of the Cando City Council 

         The following is subject to the City Council’s review and revision 

 

The Cando City Council met Tuesday February 16, 2021 at 5:00 pm at the Towner County Courthouse with Mayor Bjornstad 

presiding. Councilors Olson, Holien, Weber, Bjornstad and Shock were present. Councilor Gibbens was absent. 

Motion by Councilor Bjornstad was seconded by Councilor Weber to approve the updated Agenda, all voted aye. Motion passed. 

Motion by Councilor Holien was seconded by Councilor Olson to approve the minutes from previous meeting, all voted aye. Motion 

passed. 

Visitors: No visitors were present. 

Old Business: Scott Gable talked about the lift station.  He has exercised all the valves, except the lagoon, which he will do when the 

weather is nicer.  Keith Hegney from ND Rural Water Systems Association came up to assist and make sure all was in working order.  

Outside of some normal corrosion, all looked good and there is no need for any replacements at this time. 

Mayor Bjornstad talked about the industrial park.  Moore Engineering submitted a proposal for land surveying to be executed within 

four weeks of acceptance.  Short discussion was had about size of lots and measurements.  Once the sewer line is mapped out, lots can 

be determined by the city at that time. Councilor Shock made a motion to accept the estimated $9730 proposal from Moore 

Engineering for land surveying services.  Councilor Olson seconded the motion, all voted aye.  Motion passed.  

The city council acknowledged an email from the owners of Gordy’s Bar requesting the gaming site authorization by Park River Fire 

Department will be tabled until they return in April. 

The lift station on 7th St W will need a new alternator.  AE2S has estimated it to be about $500.  No action at this point. 

 

New Business: The Spring Workshop offered by ND League of Cities for elected and appointed officials is April 20-21, 2021.  

Amanda will be attending.  All council was encouraged to check out the agenda and website to see if any professional development 

opportunities fit their interests and availabilities. 

A gaming permit request from Cando Hockey Boosters was submitted.  Motion by Councilor Shock to approve the gaming permit for 

Cando Hockey Boosters was seconded by councilor Weber.  All voted aye, motion passed. 

 

Financial Report: The City Auditor presented the Financial Report for January 2021. 

 

Motion to pay the bills was made by Councilor Olson, seconded by Councilor Bjornstad; all were in favor and motion passed. 

 

 

At 5:35 the meeting adjourned by motion. 

 

Annette Johnson 

City Auditor 

Salaries 5582.29 A & W Standard 211.93 AE2S 450.00

Capital Guardian 331.04 First State Bank 7.00 H.E. Everson 6.34

Johnsons Plumbing 331.00 Legacy Cooperative 598.57 Midland Excavating 1829.16

ND Child Support Division 114.65 ND Sewage Pump & Lift 1525.00 NDTC 390.46

Northern Plains Electric 5106.37 Standard Insurance 36.80


